## TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2021, AT 6:30PM

## IN PERSON AT NASHVILLE TOWN HALL 200 COMMERCIAL STREET AND VIDEO CONFERENCE VIA ZOOM MEETING LINK

ATTENDANCE – Council members present in person - President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Tyra Miller, and Councilmember Anna Hofstetter (arrived at 6:41pm). Councilmember not present - Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance – Police Chief Ben Seastrom, Chief Administrator Phyllis Carr, Records Clerk Sandie Jones, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young. In attendance by Zoom - Town Consultant Dax Norton.

1. 2022 BUDGET WORK SESSION – was opened by President Gore at 6:31pm. She noted that the Work Session tonight was for the Council and Staff to discuss only, and everyone is welcome to email their questions or comments regarding this budget work session. Vice-President Crocker advised that she had met with Consultant Norton several times to go over ideas for the budget. She went over their ideas regarding staff job descriptions, and discussed a pie chart that represented the percentages of all the budgets to date. The Council, Staff and Consultant Norton discussed items such as Infrastructure, public safety, number of Nashville Police Officers, creative ideas to pay the Police Officers, CCD fund, areas of the current budget that will need an increase, medical insurance rates, paying the Police Department building loan out of the Town's General Fund appropriation, strategic planning, Community Watch Program, etc. The next Budget Work Session was scheduled for Tuesday, September 7, 2021, at 7:00pm.

Vice-President Crocker motioned to adjourn the Work Session. Councilmember Hofstetter seconded the motion. The Work Session was adjourned by President Gore at 8:16pm.

Work Session Minutes were created by Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.